Kyrene de la Sierra

P.T.O. General Meeting Minutes

August 19, 2014
Meeting called to order: 9:06am





Meeting adjourned: 10:08am

Attendees: Principal Connor, Monica Gellman, Mitch Klann, Niccoli Anderson, Shannon Reagan, Michael Reagan, Dee Hruschka, Liz Hill, Pam Lang, Bethany Brown, Amanda Holtom, Shannon DuVall, George Rambow, Shannon Joyner, Analia Soto Turcato, Gail Kronick, Kimbery Tussing, Erin Myers, Nicole Hentges, Amy Lodes, Tara Bellino, Kevin Cullen, Alyson Bruzas, Margo Lipari, Denise Herman, Arianne Huerta, Denise Trueman

Previous Meeting minutes: Motion to approve May 2014 General PTO minutes. Approved by all attendees.

Treasury Report – Shannon Reagan

Beginning cash balance:  $27,538.63

Total income:  $789.11

Total expenses:  ($7,998.79)

Ending cash balance:  $20,328.95

Shannon reviewed the previous and projected income and expenses. She noted that:

· Passive income sources (Safeway, Box Tops, eScrip, etc.) are still on the decline. 

· Attendees are asked to encourage friends and family to participate in fundraising efforts. 

· The budget is discussed at every PTO meeting for transparency and to assess cuts and changes as necessary for long and short-term goals. 

· A new income source will be advertisement sales, for ads to be placed in the student directory.

There was a motion to approve the 2014-2015 Budget. It was approved by all attendees.
Principal’s Report – Mrs. Connor

· School Grade - Sierra received an “A” grade and is listed in the top 10 elementary schools in Arizona (she referenced that Sierra is #6 and that more information is viewable on www.schooldiggers.com). 

· Testing – The district has not yet decided whether to use the actual PARCC test (Partnership for Assessment of Readiness for College and Careers), or a “PARCC-like assessment.” She said we might know the district’s decision in approximately October.

· Mission Statement – Sierra’s new Mission Statement (based on using the letters S I E R R A) is: 

Sierra Suns

Inspire confidence

Empower each other

Respect diversity

Reach for knowledge

Achieve excellence
· Mrs. Connor recognized and thanked Gail Kronick for designing the new spirit wear and including the new mission statement in one of the designs.

· The SIP, or School Improvement Plan, will focus on assessing and improving Math and ELA (English/Language Arts), working backward from 5th grade to ascertain how to support and improve all grades.

· 3Bs - Staff is promoting the “3Bs” which stands for: BE safe, BE responsible, and BE respectful. Students can earn “B” coupons (B-Bucks) from any staff member for displaying these qualities throughout the school day. When a student earns 25 B-Bucks, he/she is then eligible to purchase something from the school store. No other forms of payment will be allowed at the school store. 

· Reward Lunch - Mrs. Connor would like to implement a “Lunch with the Principal” for 2 students per class, per month, as chosen by their teachers. 

Proposals/New Business  – Monica Gellman
· Monica noted that 3 new carts were purchased for use by PTO and Administration.

Committee/Activity Updates

Fall Fundraiser – Niccoli Anderson

· The new brochure is in progress and will be printed at no cost to PTO, thanks to a donation by a Sierra parent.

· Themed baskets will be offered as prizes for drawings. 

· Niccoli requested help from anyone with retail or entertainment connections, to hopefully get more prizes donated for the baskets. She said that all sponsors will be officially recognized, in as many ways as we can think of to thank them for their support. 

· A hot air balloon ride and breakfast is tentatively the Grand Prize. 

· Any donation for the Fall Fundraiser will receive 1 entry in the prize drawing. 

· We discussed implementing a “loose change campaign” to raise additional funds, with class awards for participation.  

· She encouraged everyone to brainstorm for more ways to raise PTO funds, especially as the passive income sources continue to decrease.

Bingo Night – Niccoli Anderson

· 2014 BINGO night is Friday, September 12th, at 5:15pm in the MPR. 

· Last year was very successful in terms of attendance and unexpected revenue.

· A free BINGO card will be given to those who participate in the Fall Fundraiser (who bring their donation to BINGO night).

· Cards, daubers, spirit wear, and concessions will be among items sold at the event.

· There will be 2 winners per game. Various prizes, such as a yearbook, will be awarded.

Fall Festival – Mitch Klann/Denise Trueman

· Fall Festival will be held on Friday, October 24th. 

· We will be using a new bounce house company, partly due to receiving a new customer discount and partly to their offering a new variety of activities/games.

Movie Night – Mitch Klann 

· Movie Night date is April 10th. 

· We will be using a new vendor, which is the same one for Fall Festival. We hope to have a better screen quality this year from previous years.

Spirit Wear – Margo Lipari 

· After one more in-person sale at the Watch D.O.G.S. event on August 26th, Spirit Wear sales will be ONLINE ONLY (through 9/5).

· Orders will be sent home with students approximately the 3rd week of September.

Watch D.O.G.S. – Michael Reagan 

· Watch D.O.G.S. kick-off pizza night is Tuesday, August 26th at 5:15 in the MPR. 

· Spirit wear and Watch D.O.G.S. shirts ($15) will be available for sale at that time. 

· September 2nd is the first day for an assigned Watch D.O.G.S. participant to work at school.

Student Directory –Bethany Brown 

· As of August 18th, 78 families who enrolled last year have not yet enrolled for this year (last year’s 5th graders have been taken into account).

· We will send out reminders to help garner more participation.

Volunteer list – Bethany Brown 

· We need Chairs for the Book Fairs and the E-Sizzle newsletter, and IT support. 

· Kevin Cullen said he is available to help with IT for the PTO website.

Surprise Opportunity Drawing:  

The 2 randomly chosen winners for free BINGO night cards were Margo Lipari and Kevin Cullen.

Respectfully submitted,

Amanda Holtom

Sierra PTO Co-Secretary

August 27, 2014
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